WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC March 6, 1990

Meeting called to order by Ken Harris, WA8LLM/UNIT 251 President. There were ?? members present.

Minutes from the February 6th meeting were read and approved.

The Treasure's report was read and approved.

OLD BUSINESS

The date has been set for the March of Dimes Walk-America. The date is April 29th. As many communications people as possible will be needed.

The remote receiver for the 146.745 repeater was installed on February 17th. This is the first remote receiver ever installed for the repeater. The receiver was not put on line yet since a UHF receiver needs to be installed at the repeater site, but the remote receiver does very well.

There was a work party February 24th to install the rest of the equipment to put the Phone-Patch in operation. There needs to be a better UHF path between the EOC and the repeater tower site.

The Parkersburg High School Schoolboy regatta will be held on April 7th on the Ohio River between the Memorial Bridge and the entrance to Point Park. Anyone wanting to help should up by 7:00 am.

NEW BUSINESS

There will be a special meeting of the Amateur Radio operators in the area. The meeting will discuss Amateur Television, Packet Radio, UHF repeaters, and Emergency Communications in general. The meeting will be held at the Pleasants County Community Center in St. Marys.

There will be a Skywarn meeting held on March 14th at the Laffette Hotel in Marietta. A representative from the National Weather Service Canton Regional Airport will be holding the seminar.

The Telephone Company Pioneers are looking for helpers to provide communications for a fund raising walk. The walk will be held March 25th and will start and finish at the Parkersburg City Park. Those wanting should contact Ken WA8LLM/UNIT 251.

It was brought up that there should be something for the workers to eat at the schoolboy regatta. Ken WA8LLM/UNIT 251 suggested the organization provide the food, all agreed.

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE